
Since 1 February 2020, the OPCC has received 64 review requests to date. 57 have been completed 
to date and 6 were upheld. 
 
Since I have effectively answered an FOI request I have to provide the following information and 
attach a document of your appeal rights. 
 

If you consider that your request for information has not been handled properly, you can ask 
for an internal review of our decision. I have attached a copy of our appeals policy which 
explains how to submit an appeal and who will consider it. You can also complain to the 
Information Commissioner’s Office via their website https://ico.org.uk/make-a-
complaint/official-information-concerns-report/official-information-concern/ or by 
telephone on 0303 123 1113, although please note they would usually expect you to have 
gone through our internal review procedure before contacting them. 
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